
February 11th 2020 
Re: HB 2601  
 
Representative Steve Huebert, Chairman of the Education Committee, 
 
 

I am a mother of four young children and when our first was born my husband and I were 

faced with the decision to vaccinate or not. During our research and visiting with many in the 

medical field and family and friends there were too many drawbacks to following the suggested 

vaccines. Our choice was natural immunity or vaccines which contained countless questionable 

ingredients with uncertain side effects.  Not to mention if our children were injured because of a 

vaccine there is no manufacturer liability. We chose and continue to choose natural immunity for 

our family. I believe that decisions regarding our children’s health should be a parental right. I 

strongly support House Bill 2601 that will limit the power of the KDHE to mandate additional 

vaccines for children.  

 
 
Jerri Beesley 
Healy, Kansas 


